
INQUIRY INTO THE APPOINTMENT OF MR JOHN BARILARO AS 
SENIOR TRADE AND INVESTMENT COMMISSIONER TO THE 

AMERICAS 

Questions from the Hon Daniel Mookhey MLC, with the agreement of the 
committee 

Ms Jenny West 

Please provide a statement which sets out all your knowledge about: 

1. The selection process which led to the selection of Mr Paul Webster as the

preferred candidate for the role of NSW Agent-General to the United

Kingdom.

2. The selection process which led to the replacement of Mr Paul Webster as

the preferred candidate for the role of NSW Agent-General to the United

Kingdom with Mr Stephen Cartwright.

3. All conversations you had with Mr Michael Pratt and Ms Amy Brown about

the above two processes.

4. The negotiations you had with Mr Stephen Cartwright over his total

remuneration package with Investment NSW for the Agent-General in

London role.
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Carr who has got things wrong. In this respect I attach an apology I received from Mr Coutts-Trotter 

dated 16 August 2022 in which he explicitly apologises for not responding to my email of 11 

October 2021. I call upon Mr Carr to withdraw his assertion. 

Dated: 12 September 2022 

Jenny West 
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Martin Slattery

From: Michael Coutts-Trotter 
Sent: Tuesday, 16 August 2022 4:38 PM
To: Martin Slattery
Subject: Email for Ms West

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you can confirm the 
sender and know the content is safe. 

OFFICIAL 

Dear Martin, 

I understand from my colleague Kate Boyd that you act for Jenny West. 

I’d be grateful if you could forward the following email to Ms West on my behalf. 

Kind regards, 

Michael Coutts-Trotter 
Secretary 
NSW Department of Premier and Cabinet 

Dear Ms West, 

As I think you know, I’ve today had published on our department’s website Mr Head’s final report into the 
appointment of the Senior Trade and Investment Commissioner to the Americas: 
https://www.dpc.nsw.gov.au/publications/categories/trade-commissioner-to-americas-employment-process-
inquiry/ 

I’ve waited until now to write to you to apologise for not responding to your email of 11 October 2021. 

Soon after I received your email I sought advice from Investment NSW about your request to meet. I was advised 
that I should not meet with you.  

That was reasonable in the circumstances, but I very much regret not having told you that myself by return email. 

While I had asked Investment NSW to respond to you directly, I should have been more attuned to the difficult 
situation in which you found yourself. 

In evidence to the Parliamentary inquiry you also raised concerns about the process by which your employment was 
terminated. Mr Head has addressed that matter on page 34 of his report. 

Yours sincerely, 

Michael Coutts-Trotter 
Secretary 
NSW Department of Premier and Cabinet 
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